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Working so that our students feel they are known, understood, valued and learning.

We are approaching Pentecost. On Pentecost we celebrate
the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the apostles gathered in
the upper room in Jerusalem; this event marks the
beginning of our Church. Jesus greets his disciples with the
gift of peace and then commissions his disciples to
continue the work that he has begun: “As the Father has
sent me, so I send you.” He breathes the Holy Spirit upon
the disciples and sends them to continue his work of
reconciliation through the forgiveness of sins.

www.loyolapress.com/catholic-resources/liturgical-year/sunday-connection/pentecost-sunday-cycle-b-sunday-connection/

Dear Parents / Caregivers,

As you know we are focusing for the foreseeable future on our

students receiving feedback and using that feedback to improve their

learning. If they don’t get a chance to use the feedback, we don’t

know if it has been effective.

You can support your child’s learning by asking them about the

feedback they have received and whether this was effective or not.

Ask them what have they learnt through this process?

Getting your child to articulate their learning is invaluable.

Have you enrolled your child in Year 7 for secondary school in

2022?

We are accepting enrolments nearly every day and, as always, we are

concerned that siblings of our students in Year 6 have not enrolled for

next year. If this is the case, please ask your son or daughter to collect an

Enrolment Package from the Student Foyer so we can start the process.



Year 12 Update

We look forward to welcoming Year 12 back to classes on Monday after

being at Retreat this week. We trust that they will return refreshed with

new energy and maturity to tackle the last few months of their studies

and time at St Clare’s. Please refer to last week’s Learning Update for a

copy of their Year 12 Trial and HSC timetables as the next few months

will require our Year 12 students to exercise extra diligence and study in

preparation for their final exams.

Year 10 Update

Year 10 students will be asked to make course preferences for 2022 in

coming weeks. Now is the time to start talking to Year 10 students

about their post school plans as this will influence their study packages

and course options. Further information will be provided soon. We will

be asking all students to make their preferences irrespective of plans to

obtain apprenticeships or employment as this can not be guaranteed at

this stage.

NAPLAN Update

NAPLAN ran smoothly last week. It will continue this week as Years 7 and 9

students have two more online tests to complete: Language Conventions

(45 minutes) and Numeracy (65 minutes). We thank students for their

attendance and cooperation in sitting these tests and we look forward to

seeing how their skills have progressed over the last two years.

Opal Cards Reminder

If your child catches the bus, can you please make sure they keep their

Opal Card on them as this is a requirement of using the bus.



STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES - LEADERS

ROLE NAME Email Address
Teaching

Areas

Principal Mr Kevin Jones kjones@parra.catholic.edu.au

Assistant Principal - Wellbeing Ms Shauna Nash snash@parra.catholic.edu.au

Assistant Principal - Learning Miss Hayley Lalor hlalor@parra.catholic.edu.au

School Counsellor Ms Lauren Luthra lluthra@parra.catholic.edu.au

Leader of Mission (Acting) Mrs Jessica Damski jdamski@parra.catholic.edu.au RE

Leader of Learning Diversity Mrs Deborah Watts dwatts1@parra.catholic.edu.au Maths

Leader of Learning Mr Dale Ahern dahern1@parra.catholic.edu.au HSIE/RE

Leader of Learning Ms Theresa Nielsen tmorabito@parra.catholic.edu.au TAS/LOTE

Leader of Learning Ms Sherene Mitchell smitchell@parra.catholic.edu.au English

Leader of Learning Ms Pauline Tivoli ptivoli1@parra.catholic.edu.au CAPA

Leader of Learning (Acting) Mr Juan Chavez jchavez@parra.catholic.edu.au PDHPE

Leader of Learning Mr Tim Woodbine twoodbine@parra.catholic.edu.au Maths

Leader of Learning Ms Enjoli Rodricks-Testa erodricks-testa@parra.catholic.edu.au Science

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 5 Ms Nikki Valleri nvalleri@parra.catholic.edu.au Visual Arts

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 6 Mr Anthony Pope apope@parra.catholic.edu.au English/RE

Leader of Learning Pathways Stage 4 Mr Luke Trotz ltrotz@parra.catholic.edu.au PDHPE

Instructional Coach Mr Colin Newell cnewell2@parra.catholic.edu.au HSIE

Learning Mentor- Benedict House Ms Brittany Bonarius bbonarius1@parra.catholic.edu.au Science

Learning Mentor- Chisholm House Ms Deb Baker dbaker@parra.catholic.edu.au Visual Arts

Learning Mentor- Kolbe House Ms Mea Brown mbrown24@parra.catholic.edu.au English/RE

Learning Mentor – MacKillop House Mr Kharl Carlos kcarlos3@parra.catholic.edu.au RE/PDHPE



STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES - TEACHERS

First Name Surname Teacher’s Email

Desire Barlow dbarlow@parra.catholic.edu.au

Victoria Bravo vbravo1@parra.catholic.edu.au

Mary Bullen mbullen2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Bethany Carder bcarder@parra.catholic.edu.au

Alyson Cefai asmith22@parra.catholic.edu.au

Jordan Chambers jchambers2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Patrice Cordell psmith2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Paul Cross pcross@parra.catholic.edu.au

Colin Edmondson cedmondson@parra.catholic.edu.au

Luke Eisenhuth leisenhuth2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Luke Elliott lelliott6@parra.catholic.edu.au

Victor Fenech vfenech1@parra.catholic.edu.au

Samantha Fresco sfresco@parra.catholic.edu.au

Mark Gallego mgallego2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Melanie Hall mhall13@parra.catholic.edu.au

Lara Hewitson lhewitson@parra.catholic.edu.au

Briannon Horne bhorne4@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sally Jones sjones26@parra.catholic.edu.au

Karlie Killeen kkilleen@parra.catholic.edu.au

Fiona Lopes flopes@parra.catholic.edu.au

Rhiannon Marsh rmarsh2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Carly Marshall cwiese@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sarah Matulewicz smatulewicz@parra.catholic.edu.cu

Natalie Maxwell nmaxwell3@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sheree McCormack smccormack@parra.catholic.edu.au

William Melevo wmelevo2@parra.catholic.edu.au

Victoria Molluso vmolluso@parra.catholic.edu.au

Daniel Mufale dmufale@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sharon Rogers srogers7@parra.catholic.edu.au

Pearl Sanber psanber@parra.catholic.edu.au

Dianne Santos dsantos8@parra.catholic.edu.au

Joshua Schembri jschembri8@parra.catholic.edu.au

Dijana Siric dsiric@parra.catholic.edu.au

Sara Sundstrom ssundstrom@parra.catholic.edu.au

Widad Thalji wthalji@parra.catholic.edu.au

Luke Trotz ltrotz@parra.catholic.edu.au

Heather Wood hwood@parra.catholic.edu.au


